
OZARK RIVERS SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Tuesday, March 9, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.
MRPC Building - 4 Industrial Drive 
 St. James, MO  65559

Call to Order
Brady Wilson called the March 9, 2021 meeting of the Ozark Rivers Solid Waste Management District Executive Board Meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. The meeting was held via video and conference calling.

Welcome and Introductions
	Chairman Wilson welcomed everyone.

Members Participating via Zoom or conference call:  Darrell Skiles, Mark Wallace, Steve Vogt, Vic Stratman, Brady Wilson and Gary Gilliam, Anita Ivey, and Troy Porter.

Members Absent: Cody Leathers, Arthur Cook, Jim Holland and David Sansegraw, Craig French, Shane Anselm and Brad Nash.

Staff and Guests Present:  Tammy Snodgrass, Jill Hollowell, Linda Loughridge, Bonnie Prigge, Linda Carroll, and Kathryn Hawes, MRPC and Robin Davidson, solid waste planner with the Northwest MO Regional Council of Governments.

Approval of Agenda 
Chairman Wilson requested an agenda addition, revised budgets.

Steve Vogt made a motion to approve the agenda with the noted addition. Gary Gilliam seconded the motion. All participating members voted “aye”.

Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes
Gary Gilliam made a motion to approve the minutes of the Oct. 6, 2020 meeting. Steve Vogt seconded the motion. All participating members voted “aye”. 


Finance Report
Linda Loughridge presented financials for both ORSWMD operations and grants for the month ending Feb. 28, 2021. 

Gary Gilliam made a motion to approve the Feb. 28, 2021 financial reports as presented. Steve Vogt seconded the motion. All participating members voted “aye”.

Linda also presented the revised budget for FY 2020-2021. No adjustments were made to the operating side. For FY 2020-2021 grants, budget adjustments were made to the 2019 grants.

Gary Gilliam made a motion to approve the Feb. 28, 2021 the revised budgets as presented. Troy Porter seconded the motion. All participating members voted “aye”.

Approval of Grant Project Requests
Jill Hollowell requested approval for grant closures and release of funds held in retention for the following projects:
a) K2019-005 MRPC – Community Outreach, as long as all obligations of the grant are met, release 	$2,069.55 in retention and return unspent funds to the district upon grant closure.
b) K2019-006 MRPC – Illegal Dump Clean-up, as long as all obligations of the grant are met, release 	$4,500 in retention and return unspent funds to the district upon grant closure.
	c) K2019-016 – City of Waynesville, as all obligations of the grant are met, release retention of 			$1,065.94 and return $49.42 to the district.
	d) K2020-015 City of St. Robert, as all obligations of the grant are met, release retention of $1,292.81     		and return $989.61 to the district.

Jill Hollowell requested the board to affirm the action of the executive committee’s approval for budget rescoping to include the purchase of a forklift.  This request has also been approved by MDNR.
	a) K2020-011 DACC – purchase of a forklift with remaining monies, close out the
		grant upon completion of all reporting and return remaining funds to the district.

Gary Gilliam made a motion to affirm the action taken by the executive committee. Steve Vogt seconded, and Troy Porter abstained. All other participating members voted “aye.” 

Staff Activities
Jill Hollowell shared the 2021 Calendar of Events with the council and asked them to share the information with their communities. The next special collection will be held on May 8 in Dixon.

Jill informed the council that environmental educator, Stan Slaughter, is now presenting virtually and it has been very challenging to achieve desired attendance. Now available is a soil curriculum aligned with Missouri’s educational standards. This new activity is within the scope and budget of MRPC’s environmental education grant and will be considered by staff for his upcoming contract activities.

Chairman Wilson reported on household waste activities, the Rolla site has been very busy. 

Jill presented three requests for funding from the Community Outreach and Support Fund.
	a) City of St. Robert – request for funding up to $500 for three recycling bins on
		back order since September, intended to be purchased through their 2020 grant
		that closed 12-31-20.

Vic Stratman made a motion to approve funding for up to $500 for three recycling bins for the City of St. Robert. Gary Gilliam seconded. All participating members voted “aye”.

	b) Meramec Springs Park – request up to $500 for community education for
		demonstration of waste reduction through vermicomposting. Includes time and
		materials (bins, USB microscopes, posters, worms) for two educational events.

Darrell Skiles made a motion to approve funding for up to $500 for community education for demonstration of waste reduction through vermicomposting. Troy Porter seconded. All participating members voted “aye”.

	c) MRPC Environmental Education – request for funding up to $800 to reimburse
		fees, $115 per teacher, upon completion of a five-week, online course on waste
		reduction and sustainable material management.

Troy Porter made a motion to approve funding for up to $800 to reimburse fees for teachers participating in the “The Secret Life of Stuff” class. Vic Stratman seconded. All participating members voted “aye”.

Tammy Snodgrass reported on several legislative issues including a resolution to re-instate the interim committee on solid waste. She noted there is support for this resolution.

Two bills presented:
· HB446 – This bill allows for additional funding for minimally funded districts. 
· SB40 – This bill doesn’t directly affect solid waste but has more to do with hazardous waste. It takes away the ability for commissioners to interfere with fees.
	
The council discussed HB775 that would require MDNR to create/maintain a waste recycling unit. The unit would be funded from 5% of the scrap tire fee. A solid waste plan would still be required. Other items in this bill include:
· Removing requirements for DNR to conduct certain performance audits
· Reducing money available to EIERA
· Repeals the provision so EIERA can’t conduct sample audits of grants
· Removes responsibility of performance to the district
· Provides an appeal process
	
Tammy informed the council that the EIERA currently receives $800,000 for marketing and development for recovering materials. The suggestion is to reduce that amount to $600,000. She noted that there is some objection. There is also a suggestion to give that $200,000 to the minimally funded districts to put into their grant programs. EIERA grants are usually matching grants.

Chairman Wilson state his concerns that reducing those EIERA funds could open up issues with the funding formula and asked for the council’s feedback.

Jill offered if the minimally funded districts receive additional funds, they might be less likely to push for changes in the funding formula.

Gary Gilliam stated it may calm some voices down but said he felt the target should be the minimally funded and not the entire bill. He added that he would like to see the underfunded districts helped.

Chairman Wilson stated he felt that the Ozark Rivers district could put some focus on market and development.

If SWAB asks for a vote on whether to support HB775, Chairman Wilson asked the council for their thoughts. Darrell Skiles stated he was comfortable with Chairman Wilson using his best judgement if it came to a vote.

Darrell Skiles made a motion to authorize the chairman of the Ozark Rivers Solid Waste District to votes as he feels appropriate based on the pros and cons presented during any discussion on HB775. Steve Vogt seconded. All participating members voted “aye”.

Chairman’s Report
Chairman Wilson reported that the biggest issue he’s facing right now is lack of manpower. He stated it’s hard to get good, competent workers to provide services. At the Rolla site he said they are learning how to do more with less. He also mentioned that the site is looking to go with automated collections. Bins are picked up without the driver needing to leave the truck. This would lead to less injuries and would allow workers to remain in their positions longer. 

	City and County Updates
	No reports were given.

Upcoming Meetings
Chairman Wilson reviewed the list of upcoming meetings and events with the council.

Adjournment
Being no further business, Troy Porter made a motion to adjourn. Darrell Skiles seconded the motion. All participating members voted “aye.”  The meeting adjourned at 11:27 a.m.
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